
Unit 1: The Amendments 

Standards & 

Benchmark(s) 

Concepts & 

Skills/Essential 

Questions 

Vocabulary Term(s) Assessment(s) Helpful Activities & Resources 

14.A.4   Analyze how 
local, state and national 

governments serve the 
purposes for which they 
were created. 

14.C.4   Describe the 
meaning of participatory 
citizenship (e.g., 
volunteerism, voting) at 

all levels of government 
and society in the United 
States. 

14.F.4b   Describe how 
United States’ political 
ideas, practices and 
technologies have 

extended rights for 

Americans in the 20th 
century (e.g., suffrage, 
civil rights, motor-voter 

registration). 

 

 

0

1
.

  

Identify the twenty 

seven Constitutional 
Amendments Analyze 

the effects of the 
Constitutional 
Amendments Describe 

the impact on 
citizenship  

 

27 amendments Pretest 

Posttest  

 

 



Unit 2: Origins 

 

Standards & 

Benchmark(s) 

Concepts & 

Skills/Essential Questions 

Vocabulary Term(s) Assessment(s

) 

Helpful Activities & Resources 

14.A.4   Analyze how 
local, state and national 
governments serve the 

purposes for which they 
were created. 
14.C.4   Describe the 

meaning of participatory 
citizenship (e.g., 
volunteerism, voting) at 
all levels of government 

and society in the United 
States. 
14.F.4b   Describe how 

United States’ political 
ideas, practices and 
technologies have 
extended rights for 

Americans in the 20th 
century (e.g., suffrage, 
civil rights, motor-voter 

registration). 

 

 

. Trace the 

development of the 

U.S. form Great 

Britain. 

2

. 

. Identify the early 

forms of government 

in the United State 

3

. 

. Identify the 

founding fathers of 

the Constitution. 

4

. 

. Analyze the 

consequences of the 

weak Articles of 

Confedera 

5

. 

. How did the 

Constitution finally 

pass? 
 

Vocabulary Term(s):  (15) 

1. Magna Carta 

2. Petition of Right, 

3. English Bill of Rights 

4. Bicameral 

5. Popular sovereignty 

6. Articles of Confederation 

7. Ratification 

8. Virginia Plan 

9. New Jersey Plan 

10. Connecticut Compromise 

11. Great Compromise 

12. 
Three-Fifths  

Compromise 

13. Federalists 

14. Anti-federalists 

15. 
Second Continental  

Congress 
 

 

1 Unit Test 

1 Quiz 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



         Unit III  

Standards & 

Benchmark(s) 

Concepts & 

Skills/Essential 

Questions 

Vocabulary Term(s) Assessment(s) Helpful Activities & Resources 

14.A.4   Analyze how 
local, state and national 
governments serve the 

purposes for which they 
were created. 
14.C.4   Describe the 
meaning of participatory 

citizenship (e.g., 
volunteerism, voting) at 
all levels of government 

and society in the United 
States. 
14.F.4b   Describe how 
United States’ political 

ideas, practices and 
technologies have 
extended rights for 

Americans in the 20th 

century (e.g., suffrage, 
civil rights, motor-voter 
registration). 

 

1

. 

. Identify the 

office of the 

President of the 

U.S. 

2

. 

. Examine how 

the presidency 

has evolved over 

time. 

3

. 

. Identify 

presidential 

powers. 

4

. 

. Examine how 

the Electoral 

College works.  
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Presidents Test 

1 Unit Test 

1 Quiz 

 



  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 



Unit 5: Judicial Branch 
Standards & 

Benchmark(s) 

Concepts & 

Skills/Essential 

Questions 

Vocabulary Term(s) Assessment(s) Helpful Activities & Resources 

14.A.4   Analyze how 
local, state and national 
governments serve the 

purposes for which they 
were created. 
14.F.4b   Describe how 
United States’ political 

ideas, practices and 
technologies have 
extended rights for 

Americans in the 20th 
century (e.g., suffrage, 
civil rights, motor-voter 
registration). 

 

1

. 

Identify the parts and 

function of the 

Judicial Branch. 

2

. 

Explain how the 

Supreme Court 

obtained Judicial 

Review. 

3

. 

Trace the 

development of a 

Supreme Court 

Case. 

4

. 

Understand the 

implication of judicial 

appointments. 
 

1. Dual court system 

2. Jurisdiction 

3. Exclusive jurisdiction 

4. Concurrent jurisdiction 

5. Original jurisdiction 

6. Appellate jurisdiction 

7. Civil case 

8. Criminal case 

9. Judicial review 

10. Marbury v. Madison 

11. Writ of certiorari 

12. Oral arguments 

13. Majority opinion 

14. Precedent 

15. Concurring opinion 

16. Dissenting opinion 

17. District Court 

18. Appellate Court 

19. Supreme Court 
 

1 Unit Test  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Unit 6: Illinois Government 

 

Standards & 

Benchmark(s) 

Concepts & 

Skills/Essential 

Questions 

Vocabulary Term(s) Assessment(s) Helpful Activities & Resources 

14.A.4   Analyze how 
local, state and national 
governments serve the 

purposes for which they 
were created. 
14.C.4   Describe the 
meaning of participatory 

citizenship (e.g., 
volunteerism, voting) at 
all levels of government 

and society in the United 
States. 
14.F.4b   Describe how 
United States’ political 

ideas, practices and 
technologies have 
extended rights for 

Americans in the 20th 

century (e.g., suffrage, 
civil rights, motor-voter 
registration). 

 

1

. 

. Identify parts of 

Illinois state 

government. 

2

. 

. Identify current 

office holders. 
 

1. Governor 

2. Attorney General 

3. Sec of State 

4. General Assembly 

5. Legislative District 

6. Rep District 

7. Redistricting 

8. Presiding Officers 

9. Veto 

10. Impeachment 

11. Removal 

12. Circuit Court 

13. Appellate Court 

14. State Supreme Court 
 

1 Unit Test  



Appendix A  
HISTORY/SOCIAL STUDIES, Grades 9-12 
Key Ideas and Details (primary source analysis; analysis of secondary sources; reading) 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.1 Cite specific textual evidence to support analysis of primary and secondary sources, attending to such features as the 

date and origin of the information. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.1 Cite specific textual evidence to support analysis of primary and secondary sources, connecting insights gained from 

specific details to an understanding of the text as a whole. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.2 Determine the central ideas or information of a primary or secondary source; provide an accurate summary of how key 

events or ideas develop over the course of the text. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.2 Determine the central ideas or information of a primary or secondary source; provide an accurate summary that 
makes clear the relationships among the key details and ideas. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.3 Analyze in detail a series of events described in a text; determine whether earlier events caused later ones or simply 

preceded them.  
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.3 Evaluate various explanations for actions or events and determine which explanation best accords with textual 

evidence, acknowledging where the text leaves matters uncertain. 

Craft and Structure (vocabulary; point of view; look4bias; craft of writing; structure) 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.4 Determine the meaning of words and phrases as they are used in a text, including vocabulary describing political, 

social, or economic aspects of history/social science. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.4 Determine the meaning of words and phrases as they are used in a text, including analyzing how an author uses and 
refines the meaning of a key term over the course of a text (e.g., how Madison defines faction in Federalist No. 10). 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.5 Analyze how text uses structure to emphasize key pts or advance explanation/ analysis. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.5 Analyze in detail how a complex primary source is structured, including how key sentences, paragraphs, and larger 

portions of the text contribute to the whole.  

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.6 Compare the point of view of two or more authors for how they treat the same or similar topics, including which details 
they include and emphasize in their respective accounts. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.6 Evaluate authors’ differing points of view on the same historical event or issue by assessing the authors’ claims, 

reasoning, and evidence. 

Integration of Knowledge and Ideas (assess claims/argument; integrate from mult sources) 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.7 Integrate quantitative or technical analysis (e.g., charts, research data) with qualitative analysis in print or digital text. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.7 Integrate and evaluate multiple sources of information presented in diverse formats and media (e.g., visually, 
quantitatively, as well as in words) in order to address a question or solve a problem. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.8 Assess extent to which the reasoning and evidence in a text support the author’s claims. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.8 Evaluate an author’s premises, claims, and evidence by corroborating or challenging them with other information.  

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10.9 Compare and contrast treatments of same topic in several primary & secondary sources.  
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.11-12.9 Integrate information from diverse sources, both primary and secondary, into a coherent understanding of an idea or 

event, noting discrepancies among sources. 

Range of Reading and Level of Text Complexity (read at grade level; complex texts) 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.RH.9-10/11-12.10 By the end of grade 10/12, read and comprehend history/social studies texts in the grades 9–10/11-12 text 

complexity band independently and proficiently. 
 

WRITING STRANDS 
Text Types and Purposes  

http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/1/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/1/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/2/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/2/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/3/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/3/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/4/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/4/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/5/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/5/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/6/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/6/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/7/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/7/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/8/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/8/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/9/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/11-12/9/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/RH/9-10/10/


• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.1 Write arguments focused on discipline-specific content. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10.1a Introduce precise claim(s), distinguish the claim(s) from alternate or opposing claims, & create organization that 

establishes clear relationships among claim(s), counterclaims, reasons, & evidence. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.11-12.1a Introduce precise, knowledgeable claim(s), establish the significance of the claim(s), distinguish the claim(s) 

from alternate or opposing claims, and create an organization that logically sequences the claim(s), counterclaims, reasons, and evidence. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10.1b Develop claim(s) and counterclaims fairly, supplying data and evidence for each while pointing out the strengths 

and limitations of both claim(s) and counterclaims in a discipline-appropriate form and in a manner that anticipates the audience’s knowledge level 

and concerns. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.11-12.1b Develop claim(s)/counterclaims fairly and thoroughly, supplying the most relevant data and evidence for each 

while pointing out the strengths and limitations of both claim(s) and counterclaims in a discipline-appropriate form that anticipates the audience’s 
knowledge level, concerns, values, and possible biases. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10.1c Use words, phrases, & clauses to link major sections of the text, create cohesion, & clarify relationships between 

claim(s) & reasons, between reasons & evidence, and between claim(s) & counterclaims. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.11-12.1c Use words, phrases, and clauses as well as varied syntax to link the major sections of the text, create cohesion, 

and clarify the relationships between claim(s) and reasons, between reasons and evidence, and between claim(s) and counterclaims. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.1d Establish and maintain a formal style and objective tone while attending to the norms and conventions of 
the discipline in which they are writing. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.1e Provide a concluding statement or section that follows from or supports the argument presented. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.2 Write informative/explanatory texts, including the narration of historical events, scientific 
procedures/ experiments, or technical processes. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10.2a Introduce a topic and organize ideas, concepts, and information to make important connections and distinctions; 
include formatting (e.g., headings), graphics (e.g., figures, tables), and multimedia when useful to aiding comprehension. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.11-12.2a Introduce a topic and organize complex ideas, concepts, and information so that each new element builds on 

that which precedes it to create a unified whole; include formatting (e.g., headings), graphics (e.g., figures, tables), and multimedia when useful to 
aiding comprehension. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10.2b Develop topic with well-chosen, relevant, and sufficient facts, extended definitions, concrete details, quotations, 

or other information and examples appropriate to the audience’s knowledge of the topic. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.11-12.2b Develop topic thoroughly by selecting the most significant and relevant facts, extended definitions, concrete 

details, quotations, or other info and examples appropriate to audience’s knowledge. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10.2c Use varied transitions and sentence structures to link the major sections of the text, create cohesion, and clarify 

the relationships among ideas and concepts. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.11-12.2c Use varied transitions and sentence structures to link the major sections of the text, create cohesion, and clarify 
the relationships among complex ideas and concepts. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10.2d Use precise language and domain-specific vocabulary to manage the complexity of the topic and convey a style 

appropriate to the discipline and context as well as to the expertise of likely readers. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.11-12.2d Use precise language, domain-specific vocabulary and techniques such as metaphor, simile, and analogy to 

manage the complexity of the topic; convey a knowledgeable stance in a style that responds to the discipline and context as well as to the 
expertise of likely readers. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.2e Establish and maintain a formal style and objective tone while attending to the norms and conventions of 

the discipline in which they are writing. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.2f Provide a concluding statement or section that follows from and supports the information or explanation 

presented (e.g., articulating implications or the significance of the topic). 

Production and Distribution of Writing  

http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/1/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/1/a/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/11-12/1/a/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/1/b/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/11-12/1/b/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/1/c/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/11-12/1/c/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/1/d/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/1/e/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/2/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/2/a/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/11-12/2/a/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/2/b/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/11-12/2/b/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/2/c/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/11-12/2/c/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/2/d/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/11-12/2/d/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/2/e/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/2/f/


• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.4 Produce clear and coherent writing in which the development, organization, and style are appropriate to task, 
purpose, and audience. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.5 Develop and strengthen writing as needed by planning, revising, editing, rewriting, or trying a new approach, 
focusing on addressing what is most significant for a specific purpose and audience. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10.6 Use technology, including the Internet, to produce, publish, and update individual or shared writing products, taking 
advantage of technology’s capacity to link to other information and to display information flexibly and dynamically.  

 CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.11-12.6 Use technology, including the Internet, to produce, publish, and update individual or shared writing products in 

response to ongoing feedback, including new arguments or information. 

Research to Build and Present Knowledge  
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.7 Conduct short as well as more sustained research projects to answer a question (including a self-generated 

question) or solve a problem; narrow or broaden the inquiry when appropriate; synthesize multiple sources on the subject, demonstrating understanding 

of the subject under investigation. 
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.8 Gather relevant information from multiple authoritative print and digital sources, using advanced searches 

effectively; assess the usefulness of each source in answering the research question (11-12: assess the strengths and limitations of each source in terms 

of the specific task, purpose, and audience); integrate information into the text selectively to maintain flow of ideas, avoiding plagiarism and following 
standard format for citation. 

• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.9 Draw evidence from informational texts to support analysis, reflection, and research. 

Range of Writing  
• CCSS.ELA-Literacy.WHST.9-10/11-12.10 Write routinely over extended time frames (time for reflection and revision) and shorter time frames (a single 

sitting or a day or two) for a range of discipline-specific tasks, purposes, and audiences. 

 

Illinois Learning Standards for Social Sciences 9-12 
Civics Standards 
 
Civic and Political Institutions 
SS.CV.1.9-12: Distinguish the rights, roles, powers, and responsibilities of individuals and institutions in the political system.  
SS.CV.2.9-12: Evaluate the opportunities and limitations of participation in elections, voting, and electoral process.  
SS.CV.3.9-12: Analyze the impact of constitutions, laws, and agreements on the maintenance of order, justice, equality and  
liberty. 
SS.CV.4.9-12: Explain how the US Constitution established a system of government that has powers, responsibilities, and limits  
that have changed over time and are still contested while promoting the common good and protecting rights. 
 
Participation and Deliberation:  
Applying Civic Virtues and Democratic Principles 
SS.CV.5.9-12: Analyze the impact of personal interest and diverse perspectives on the application of civic dispositions,  
democratic principles, constitutional rights, and human rights. 
SS.CV.6.9-12: Describe how political parties, the media, and public interest groups both influence and reflect social and  
political interests.  
SS.CV.7.9-12: Describe the concepts and principles that are inherent to American Constitutional Democracy. 
 

http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/4/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/5/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/6/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/11-12/6/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/7/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/8/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/9/
http://www.corestandards.org/ELA-Literacy/WHST/9-10/10/


Processes, Rules and Laws 
SS.CV.8.9-12:  
Analyze how individuals use and challenge laws to address a variety of public issues.  
SS.CV.9.9-12:  
Evaluate public policies in terms of intended and unintended outcomes and related consequences. 
SS.CV.10.9-12:  
Explain the role of compromise and deliberation in the legislative process.  
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